## American Legion Auxiliary Unit 238-Safety Harbor 900 Main Street Safety Harbor, FL 34695

APR U 8 2024

April 2, 2024

American Legion Auxiliary Department of Florida 1912 - A-Lee Road Orlando, Florida 32810

Attention: Mary Kelly Perkins, Department Secretary

Re: Endorsement of Cheryl Adams

The officers and members of Safety Harbor Unit 238 has endorsed Cheryl Adams as a candidate for the office of 16th District President 2024-2025 at the regular meeting on April 2nd, 2024. Her eligibility for the American legion Auxiliary is through her father, James C. Adams who served in the United States Army Air Corps During WW2.

Cheryl has been a member in the American Legion Auxiliary since 2004. On a unit level Cheryl has served in many capacities to include Sgt-at-Arms, Americanism, Constitution & By-Laws, Education, Leadership, 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President, 1<sup>st</sup> Vice President, Membership, Past Presidents Parlay, and currently completing her second term as Unit President. In addition, Cheryl is very active within her Post Family as a member of the Honor Guard for over 15 years.

At the District Level, Cheryl has served as Sgt-at-Arms for many years and has prepared and taught classes on protocol and procedures within the Auxiliary with Sons and Legion members in attendance. She has also served on a Department Level as Sgt-at-Arms for three Department Presidents, Kelli Coppla-Becraft, Michelle DeGennaro, and TK Wildrick.

If elected, the members of Unit 238 have every confidence that Cheryl's dedication to the American Legion Auxiliary, Veterans, Military families and Community has prepared her to serve as the District President for the 16th District.

Unit 238 Secretary, Dee Touhey

Unit 238 First Vice President, Sandy Allen

I accept the above endorsement and if duly elected, will perform the duties of the Sixteenth District President to the best of my abilities.

Unit 238 President, Cheryl Adams 48-5121 email: Gatorlady1980@gmail.com